Minutes
Tuesday, January 26, 2016 9:30 AM

Garden Valley Fire Protection District Board of Directors

4860 Marshall Road, Garden Valley 95633

This meeting was called to order by Chairman Hawkins at 9:29 AM

Board members present are:  M. Spaugh, D. Souza, E. Hawkins, F. Edwards
There is a quorum so the meeting begins.
Pledge of Allegiance

1.0 Request for Agenda Changes: Chief requests to move Bills/Financial Report from Item 5.2 to Item 2.1 after introductions.
2.0 INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENTS

Tim Seufert Managing Director from NBS, Mike Hazer from Mosquito Fire Department
2.1 Bills/Financial report: Christina explains that we are not quite ready to propose an amendment to the budget yet, nor is there a report of the budget ready, due to catching up on data entry.  
Director Hawkins Moves 4.3 engineering firm presentation in front of 4.1
Engineering firm becomes 4.1:  4.2 and 4.3 become Director Spaugh’s presentation CCFD into JPA

3.0 CHIEFS REPORT
Board likes written report, it saves time.
Hawkins introduces Lisa Howard, new Administrative Assistant

Director Hawkins opens room for questions on chief’s report

Director Spaugh: What is REM on the last item on Chief’s report?
Chief: Rapid Extraction Module is what all the fire teams are using now on all the big fires. It’ll be a resource like if someone orders an engine, it’ll be a county thing.

Director Hawkins and Chief Szczepanik discuss that shift notes are going well and copies are available upon request.

Director Souza, Chief Szczepanik and Captain Frost discuss the minimal water damage at station 53. Have not yet entered new punch codes, waiting on the new door. Locksmith wants to do all three at the same time.  Greenwood not cleaned up yet.
4.0    OLD BUSINESS
4.1 Engineering firm presentation for ballot measure
Tim from NBS does special assessments and special taxes all over the U.S. He is here to talk through the assessment process that the board has been contemplating.

If baseline funding is not enough to get you where you need to go, when talking about Fire Suppression Services, there is two options left:

One is a special tax (that requires a 2/3 vote) and the other is a benefit assessment.

State code 50078 allows for fire suppression assessments (requirements are to prove benefits to the property) Strip out EMS and prove that core services are fire suppression.

An analysis needs to be done that’s called an assessment engineers report.
Getting the analysis done is about 80% of the work. Once the assessment is done there is an assessment ballot. You have a hearing you talk about this process, than the ballots are mailed to the property owners. Not registered voters like a special tax. It’s an open transparent process. If you get a majority protest the board cannot approve the assessment. It’s tabulated only on the ballots that are returned. Larger property has a larger vote. Ballots are based on parcels types.
Prop 13 says all assessments need to be supported by an analysis

Prop 213 elevated that making it an issue where you have separate general benefits and special benefits. That is the first part of the engineers report.

Open Discussion:

The firm can (phase) the process and just come in and spend a small amount of time and determine if it looks promising or not.

The firm is available to advise throughout the entire process, start to finish.

The firm would intend to be present at open community sessions to help discuss and answer questions about the process. They can do some basic outreach to the community for us, examples: postcards, tri-folds and mailers.
About 9 to 12 months for the final report and ballots would be ready.

The kind of info needed from us would be budget info, response times and call volume. The firm will take as much as they can get, they work a lot with Eldorado County and may already have a lot of that information.
We would like a list of needs to make sure we can assign someone to gather info requested from the county if it is not something we already have access to.

An estimate of $35,000 has already been given to Director Spaugh and is dependent on our needs.

The board needs to discuss where the money would come from to pay for this process.
4.2 CCF update from Director Spaugh
CCFD hasn’t had a meeting in quite some time.  Director Spaugh is speaking with Chief Roberts to find out where they are at with the Eldorado Hills and Rescue merger.

Director Spaugh is to find out if they are continuing to move forward. If they are not, he would like to go back as a group and officially request annually Prop 172 moneys. He would like to make a report that shows how we did not get any 172 money and how that has added up all these years and what percentage the county has taken; that we feel should have been going to fire. Director Spaugh would like $300,000 a year for us. He thinks we can put together a good presentation that GV deserves this money.  He wants to go as a group and be turned down as a group. This whole presentation depends on where the Rescue merger stands. 
Director Hawkins: Agrees to go back to the county but not sure as a group is the best idea. 

Chief Szczepanik: opens discussion about going for just our department with community support. She feels the community has been shut out.
Director Spaugh: Doing all the back door stuff first is better, see the yes’s first (how many). We need to know budget (real time). Who and when we will lose people?

Director Edwards: likes the idea of explaining what we are trying to do at the 4th of July booth.

Director Spaugh: would like to gain some momentum first rather than take the risk of campaign backfiring.

4.3 Report on JPA Presentation requesting paramedic funding
Presentation was made. They decided the presentation was not compelling and that JPA id for ambulance and engines only. There was a down vote at subcommittee- not one yes. No need to present forward.

5.0     NEW BUSINESS
5.1    Approve minutes from December 22, 2015

Corrections to minutes: Souza wants a new recording system; item 5.0 misspelled Souza

Minutes were accepted from the previous meeting with a motion from Director Hawkins            and a second by Director Edwards. Motion passed.

5.2    Bills/Financial Report

Administrative Assistant Lisa Howard provided deposit permits and vouchers for November and December 2015 to give an idea of    what has been coming in and going out.  Audit is still ongoing.
Questions to be answered at the next meeting:

How long do we have on safer grant?

How long do we have before lay-off notices?

Schwegler will present more info on the safer grant at the next meeting.

5.3    Amendment to budget moved to next month’s meeting agenda when budget is presented
5.4    Discussion/Authorization for recruitment of fire chief
Idea presented to share Chief with Georgetown. Director Spaugh motions to send a formal letter to Georgetown offering Chief Schwab the position as our part time chief. Letter is to include that we are open to negotiations. The motion receives a second from Director Souza.  The motion receives 3 yes votes and one abstention. Motion is approved.
Board members discuss the benefits of a half time chief vs. a full time chief.

Director Hawkins makes a motion to release a Chief’s flyer/job description next week.  To include an hourly pay based on Former Chief, 20hrs a week plus up to 12k a year for other benefits negotiable. Direct Spaugh gives the second to the motion. All are in favor, the motion is passed.
5.5    Overview discussion of the proposed personnel policy manual

Director Spaugh finds policy to be very incomplete. Discussion opens about drug and alcohol testing. Director Hawkins does not support random testing. Director Spaugh would like to sit down with Captain Norman and go through each policy one at a time using a manual from a previous job as a reference. Appointed Personnel Committee is Director Spaugh and Director Edwards.
5.6    Election of Board chairman and vice-chairman for 2016
Director Edwards nominates Dave Souza as chairman

Director Hawkins seconds the motion, Director Souza accepts the nomination. All are in favor and the motion is passed.
Director Souza nominates Director Hawkins for Vice Chairman, a second motion is not received.

Director Spaugh nominates Director Edwards as Vice Chairman

Director Hawkins seconds the motion and Director Edwards accepts the nomination. The vote is unanimous and the motion is passed.
6.0   BOARD MEMBER OPEN FORUM

Director Spaugh would like to know what the status of the BOD Safe is. He agrees to look at a locking filing cabinet to see if that will work instead. Director Edwards would like a slideshow from Schwegler on the Safer grant so if something happens everyone has access to the info.
Director Edwards would like to start thinking about the booth for the 4th of July. Captain Frost will secure a spot on the main fairway. Chief Szczepanik explains that process of each captain taking on new tasks and once they are proficient they are to train the other captains.

Director Souza would like to start looking into working on laptops and getting away from paper packages.
7.0    ADJOURNMENT
Director Souza motions to adjourn meeting. All are in favor and meeting is adjourned at 11:37 AM
